


-3 =

The licensee has made a commitment to include this schedule in the next
revision of the updated safety analysis report (USAR). In addition, the
licensee will include any subsequent NRC-approved revisions to this schedule
in an update of the USAR. The inclusion of the withdrawal schedule in the
USAR creates a readily available source for this information for NRC
inspectors and other staff. Finally, the surveillance requirements for
withdrawing material specimens remain unchanged except for the removal of the
reference to Table 3.7.

The proposed change to TS 3.3(1)c is consistent with the guidance provided in
Generic Letter 91-01 for the removal of Table 3.37 from the TS. The NRC has
reviewed this matter and finds that the proposed changes to the TS for Fort
Calhoun Station, Unit 1, are accaptable.

3.0 STATE CONSULTATION

In accordance with the Commission's regulations, the Nebraska State official
was notified of the proposed issuance of the amendment. The State official
had no comnents.

4.0 ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATION

The amendment changes a requirement with respect to installation or use of a
facility component located within the restricted area as defined in 10 CFR
Part 20 and changes in surveillance requirements. The NRC staff has
determined that the amendment involves no significant increase in the amounts,
and no significant change in the types, of any effluents that may be released
offsite, and that there is no significant incresse in individual or cumulative
occupational radiation exposure. The Commission has previously issued a
proposed finding that the amendment involves no significant hazards
consideration, and there has been no public comment on such finding

(57 FR 4491). Accordingly, the amendment meets the eligibility criteria for
categorical exclusion set forth in 10 CFR 51.22(¢)(9). Pursuant to 10 CFR
51.22(b) no environmental impact statement or environmental assessment need be
prepared in connection with the issuance of the amendment.

5.0 CONCLUSION

The Commission has concluded, based on the considerations discussed above,
that: (1) there is reasonable assurance that the health anu safety of the
public will not be endangered by operation in the proposed manner, (2) such
activities will be conducted in compliance with the Commission’s regulations,
and (3) the issuance of the amendment will not be inimical to the common
defense and security or to the health and safety of the public.
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